

MAROUBRA COMBINED PROBUS CLUB INC.

MEETS AT JUNIORS MAROUBRA 4TH THURSDAY OF THE MONTH AT 10.45 am

Email: maroubra.comb.probus@gmail.com

JULY 2025 NEWSLETTER

ACTIVITIES JUNE/JULY

Thursday 19th June: Panorama House



16 members had a great day at Panorama House. The weather was perfect with fantastic views. Most of us had 2 courses for \$40 - great food! Trish Our first stop was at "The Burrow" for morning coffee then onto Panorama

House. What a beautiful venue It was a lovely clear day so we had amazing views down the south coast. The service and food were great and prices very reasonable. A nice day out was had by all. **Margaret**





Thursday 19th June: Walk Coogee to Bronte

Just three brave souls met on a glorious morning at Coogee beach for a walk. By the time we got to Clovelly we were ready for our coffee then on to Bronte. At that point we decided to call it a day and took the bus to Bondi Junction. **Colin**



SEE THE CALENDAR FOR DETAILS OF JULY AND AUGUST ACTIVITIES

JULY

Thu 17th Walk Wendy Whitely's garden

Wed 23rd/Thu 24th Christmas in July
Thu 24th Monthly general meeting

AUGUST

Thu 7th Polish Club

Wed 13th Coffee, the Burrow

Thu 21st Walk Birchgrove/Balmain

Fri 22nd Harbord Diggers
Sun 24th Book of Mormon

Thu 28th Monthly general meeting

Thursday 26th June: General meeting



New members Eva Tarnok and Lawrie Brown were inducted by the President.

New constitution

Also at the meeting the new constitution and standing resolutions were ratified by the membership.

Guest Speaker

Members were disappointed not to have our scheduled speaker Gary Raymond, who had to cancel at the last minute. Fortunately, a substitute speaker by the name of John Morrison gave his time to present a talk on General Sir John Monash. It was interesting to learn more about an Australian who was so significant in our history. Members gave a positive response at the conclusion of the meeting.

Next month's speaker will be Peter Thorpe who will give a presentation on AI (artificial intelligence) for seniors. An important subject which will impact on most of us. Peter will have his book available for purchase at \$20 for those who wish to purchase. **Margaret**

Friday 27th June: Ingleburn RSL and Darrell Lea Chocolates

14 attended the Darrell Lea Chocolate and Ingleburn outing. All purchased plenty of chocolates and tried not to eat them before we all had a delicious lunch. We had a look at the RSL collection of World War 1 and 2 memorabilia. Most agreed they would like to revisit this club again sometime. **Rex**

Wednesday 9th July: Coffee, Frankie B, Eastgardens

13 people enjoyed coffee together this month.

Sydney Probus Information and Partner Days

The Probus Head Office information day held in Cronulla was attended by 60 Probus members mainly from the Shire. Margaret and myself had the opportunity to meet and discuss with a number of Clubs how they organise their meetings and activities, whereas we came away with a few new ideas. We had a long discussion with the President and Guest speaker officer of the newly formed Coogee Beach Probus Club, which resulted in the two ladies attending our June general meeting. The President of the newly formed Bondi Beach Probus also attended our June general meeting. **David G**

COMMITTEE MEETING 7th July

Finance

We ended June with \$10742 in the bank having income of \$2290 and expenditure of \$3805. Our balance includes \$3300 that members have paid for future activities leaving \$7442 MCPC balance. **Lee**

Membership report

We currently have 98 members, including one non-active member. Therefore, as a result of the last committee meeting 3 of the people on the waitlist are being invited to fill out a membership application form. **Roh**

Welfare report

Pamela Towning commences 6 weeks of radiation on 30th June. Probus wishes her well and hopes to have her back soon. It was her 80th birthday on 6th July.

Gillian Higgins is having a total hip replacement on 17th July, followed by rehab at the war memorial hospital.

Sim Yum is being well cared for in Thornleigh. Her children live nearby, so she is getting plenty of visitors.

Barry Gow is recovering from the flu. He also has a rotator cuff injury for which he is having physio. He promises a good joke next meeting. **Lorraine**

ACTIVE RETIREES MAGAZINE

All members with an email address should be receiving a link to the *Active Retirees* magazine. If you are missing out and would like a copy please email the club account or talk to Colin or Bob.

BIRTHDAYS IN JULY

1st Robert Yeomans 6th Pammie Towning 12th Margaret Hancock 22nd Carolyn Killian 31st Lesley Schwarzer

COMMITTEE and CLUB INFORMATION

President: David G VP, IPP, Newsletter: Colin

VP, Outings and Tours, Publicity: Rex

Secretary: David

Treasurer: Lee, Trish assistant

Membership: Bob Welfare: Lorraine

Speakers: Margaret, Maria asst

General: Gerry

BANK ACCOUNT: Our account with Westpac is

BSB: 032257 Account No: 657100

Quote your name and activity.

EMAIL: maroubra.comb.probus@gmail.com

WEBSITE: Click here or go to

www.probussouthpacific.org/microsites/maroubra.